Dike, Darlene

From: christine | NENENEGEGEEEEE
Sent: 02 February 2015 18:43

To: Planning

Subject: 2015/0224/P

T would like to object to the above on grounds of the following

1. Lack of light. There is a wooden fence that was erected on top of an existing brick wall which divides the
gardens of house number 11 and 13. The wooden fence was erected on top of the brick wall by the previous
owners, without planning permission, and in breach of the Ancient Light right. The existing brick wall was
already very high. Mr Alan Gillespies was trying to help me with this matter, but the previous owners
denied Camden access to measure the height of the wall from their side. The previous owners became rather
abusive towards me, and so I was not able to pursue the matter further, and under duress, has to ask that
Camden put it on hold, as I could not cope with the abuse, and just wanted to live in peace. [ would like the
fence on top of the brick wall to be taken down, so that just the brick wall remains, so that I will be able to
gain the little light that I previously had. This is an incredibly dark basement flat, and I live in virtual black
out.

2. Noise pollution.

3. This is a conservation area, and building out in the gardens sets precedents for others to do the same. The
basement flats area always at risk of flood, and most of these flats along here have been flooded at some
point. Further buildings affect the water table, as more earth is concreted over, etc.

4. Ibelieve it will further curtail my right to quiet enjoyment of this flat.

5. This street has had much property developed, and over the past 20 years has seen property been used as
an investment, whereas it used to be a residential street. Further property development for a turnover of
profit can only have a detrimental effect on the fragile community that remains.



